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 School Committee Meeting
Central Middle School
December 1, 2016
The meeting of the School Committee was held at 7:30 P.M. on Thursday, December 1, 2016 at the Central Middle School with the following members present:  D. Maurer, Chair; S. McCarthy, Vice-Chair; M. Christie, S. MacNeill and R. Meredith-Warren.  Also present was Dr. Les Olson, Superintendent of Schools.
D. Maurer called the meeting of the School Committee to order at 7:30 P.M. 
A. Pledge of Allegiance
B. Student Representative
Dylan Oesch-Emmel reported on the following:  

· Everyone is still discussing the football team’s win over Reading on Thanksgiving;

· The Drama Club had a very well-received performance of Our Town;

· The Student Council is planning its annual Candy Cane Fund Raiser to support families in need. Last year over $4,000 was raised.

Mr. Oesch-Emmel left the meeting at 7:35 PM.

C. Action to Approve the Minutes of:
November 17, 2016
ACTION:  A motion was made R. Meredith-Warren, seconded by S. McCarthy to approve the minutes of November 17, 2016, as amended with the changes of replacing “agreed” with “discussed” and “Advisory” with “Screening.”  The motion was approved 4-0-1 with D. Maurer abstaining.
D. Approval of Warrant

ACTION:  A motion was made by S. McCarthy and seconded by R. Meredith-Warren to approve Bill Warrant #17-11 in the amount of $ 124,315.33.  The motion was approved 5-0.
E. Public Comment
None

F. Capital Plan
Dr. Olson reviewed the seven planning elements discussed at the last meeting and introduced an eighth item to rebuild the elementary school chillers in FY22.  ACTION: Upon motion by M. Christie, seconded by S. MacNeill, it was voted to approve the plan.

G. FY17 Budget Update

Dr. Olson reviewed the issues that have resulted in an anticipated $150,000 deficit in the special education transportation budget. A “soft” budget freeze has been initiated on school expenditures, and additional funds will be available from special education tuitions, utilities, and unemployment to cover the deficit.
H. Superintendent Search
Mike Gilbert, MASC, began with an overview of the focus group and on-line survey results. While focus group participation was limited, it was very productive. Of the 200 on-line survey results, 55% were from parents and 36% were from staff. The top issues of highest concern are:
· Building Construction / Facility Management

· Educational Leadership

· Academic Standards / Student Achievement

· Curriculum Development and Instruction

· Financial Management

· Technology / Digital Learning

The Committee reviewed the information and the proposed Selection Criteria, noting the desirability of including a statement on the need for vision or forward-thinking skills and whether or not the criteria should be listed in priority order.  ACTION: After discussion, it was moved by S. McCarthy, seconded by R. Meredith-Warren and voted to approve the Selection Criteria. 
The Committee reviewed the candidate brochure, with specific focus on the Community Profile. ACTION:  After discussion and minor modifications, it was moved by M. Christie, seconded by R. Meredith-Wilson, and voted to approve the brochure, including the reversal of the first two items so that academic performance is listed before facilities management.
S. McCarthy left the meeting at 8:25 PM.

R. Meredith-Warren reviewed the invitation that will be distributed to the community to nominate themselves or others to serve on the Superintendent Screening Committee. She will work with Ruth Cronin on the distribution of the invitation, and it was agreed that all nominations should be returned to Ruth.  ACTION: Upon motion by S. MacNeill, seconded by M. Christie, it was voted to approve the composition of the Screening Committee.
The Committee discussed the schedule for the appointment of Screening Committee members with Mr. Gilbert and agreed to schedule its next meeting for January 5 when this will be one of the agenda items. Mr. Gilbert indicated that this will give him sufficient time to organize the Screening Committee.
I. Discussion / Correspondence / New Items

1. S. MacNeill reminded the Committee members of the tree they are sponsoring at the Boys and Girls Club on Sunday.

2. D. Maurer reported on his discussions with Ann Marie O’Neill of the Selectmen and Patty Walsh of the Finance and Advisory Board to re-establish the Tri-Board meeting process to improve communication and planning.
J. Superintendent’s Report
Dr. Olson reviewed the plans to submit for final Board of Selectmen approval the easements between the Central Middle School property and the abutter at 105 Central Street.

Dr. Olson reviewed the DESE report card overviews of assessment and accountability data that have been posted to our website and are being distributed to parents.

K. Adjourn
ACTION:  A motion was made by R. Meredith-Warren and seconded by S. MacNeill to adjourn at 9:00 P.M.  The motion was approved unanimously.
Respectfully Submitted

Les E. Olson, Superintendent of Schools
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